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Presidents Message 

Editors Corner 

 Hello everyone! When Jon moved back east and could no longer be the editor of 
the club newsletter, I volunteered to take up the reins again. I was the editor a few 
years back but had to step down because of my work load. My situation has 
changed as I’m now happily retired and have more time. Especially with the cur-
rent COVID situation. I’m a bit rusty on the editor program, so bear with me as I 
get used to it again!  
 I’m not the writer that Jon is, so I hope you all will help me out by sharing your 
Studebaker stories.  Thanks! 
     Brian  

Hello All!  
   
March starts the changes in our Chapter and once again, I want to Thank 
Brian Challender and Linda Barnard for filling our openings of Editor and 
Secretary.  Lou still hasn't got the OK  for a permit from Stockton, but once 
they do...he is ready to have his picnic.  
I hope our Chapter stays Safe & Healthy!  
I have some good news! There is going to be a 2021 Pacific Southwest 
Zone Meet with the La Palma Meet, 1 day 
event !(StudebakerSoCal.com) We got this email:  
 Hope all is well with you.  Could you list the 
47th Annual La Palma Meet in Anaheim, 
CA.  We believe it will actually take place this 
year.  Things are opening up in CA.   
This year we are combining the 2021 Pacific 
Southwest Zone Meet with La Palma.    
It is May 30 th at La Palma Park.  For info:  contact 
Don Cox 951-529-0873, or Dan Scott 818-558-
1791.         
   
So mark you calendars!  
     Johna  
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 Tech Tidbit by Leonard Brewer 
I recently had to have the control valve rebuilt 
on my Bendix  power steering in my Hawk. 
I sent it to Chockostang. This is a fellow who 
mainly does Mustang steering. The 65 mus-
tang Bendix steering system is very similar to 
the Studebaker bendix system. I am pleased 
with the job he did for me. 
Classic Mustang Disc Brake Conversions and 
Power Steering 217-882-2083 
. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

2021 Membership Dues 
are due  

January 1st. 
 

Please send $20 dues to: 
Johanna Smith 
2140 Coronado Ave. 
Napa, CA 94559 
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Welcome New Members! 
Shawn Cline 
 

For now the only STUDEBAKER I own is one my GRANDPA or-
dered new from "CARMICHAEL CARS" in 1963 and I just brought it 
BACK TO LIFE/The Road after being covered up in my MOMS 
driveway for 25+ yrs !! (Still haven't washed it or got some new 
whitewalls tires yet)  
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Ok, here's this month’s treasure 
NOS Headlight Bezels For all Lark type cars 1962-1963  

P/N 134465 $30.00 each 

  Candbstudebakers@gmail.com                                          (510) 

A.S.S.I.S.T** of the Month 

**Anthony’s Special Sale of Interesting Studebaker Treasures 

 



Paid Advertising 
Rates are $20/year for members  

$25/year for non-members 
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ADVERTISEMENTS 
CARS, PARTS, SERVICES 

Cars For Sale 
These are all pickup trucks. All run and are currently licensed and driven. 
1949 - $15,000, 1949 with 4 speed - $22,500, 1951 - $27,500,  1953 - $19,900, 1954 - $19,900,  
1955 flatbed - $19,900, 1956 long bed - $$17,900, 1957 long bed - $28,000, 1957 - $18,000, and 1958 - $19,900. 
Contact Larry Jones 530-933-3941 or email lwj1@yahoo.com 
 
1960 Lark VIII - $17,500. Contact Larry Jones 530-933-3941 or email lwj1@yahoo.com 
 
1959 Studebaker Scotsman Pickup  - completely restored with a 1962 OHV 6 cylinder engine,  3speed transmission. 
Contact Steven Richardson 530-673-6644 orsteverchef@comcast.net 
 
1952 Commander Convertible.  232 V8, 3 speed Overdrive transmission, new paint , new interior and brakes. Chrome 
is very good. Wide white wall tires. Needs new top and 1 lift screw for mechanism.  Comes with extra front bumper and 
grille guard, misc chrome pieces and manuals. $19,999 OBO. Contact Craig 209-293-7253 or  
64hawkgirl@gmail.com 
More Photos available. 
 

Cars/Parts Wanted 
Need clock and radio for 
1954 Commander Coupe  
Contact Jim Goodland 707
-718-6787 
I am looking for a restored 
1950 or 1951 Studebaker 
four door with a manual 
transmission / overdrive. If 
you know of one, please 
call me @ 704-599-5885 
~ Jeff King   jef-
fking@att.net  (Charlotte, 
N.C.) 
 

 

 

Cars/Parts Wanted 

Memory Quilts by 
Rodney 

 
greinerrodney@gmail.com 

 
 

(916) 761-1856 
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Karel Staple Chapter  
CALENDAR for 2021 

 

No plans have yet to be made for any meetings at this time. 

Hopefully we can get together soon! 

 Recently I found a Facebook page  called Uncle Tonys Garage. The guy is an old school hot rodder and Mo-
par guy. He’s not only fun to watch but is very knowledgeable about classic cars. Recently I watched him talk 
about new parts from the parts store. Due to the decreasing volume of  parts sales for basic engine and tune-up 
components, it seems that quality control has gone out the window. Over the years I’ve had my share of brand 
new parts that were no good out of the box. However, some new replacement parts are just so cheaply made 
that there is no reliability even if it initially works. Case in point: On Tonys show  he diagnosed sudden poor 
engine running to the contact points It was found that the rubbing block was made out of nylon and were only 
good for about 3000 miles. As the rubbing block wore down the spark dwell got less and less until the spark 
was hardly there at all. This was found on a Mopar and a Chevy. 
 
Tony also showed how his newly rebuilt engine wiped out the camshaft in about 30 minuets because one of 
the valve lifters did not have the proper concvex profile on the bottom.  . 
 
 So when replacing parts on your classic car with new production parts, be extra carful with your inspection 
before installing it. Trust everyone, but cut the cards, you may save yourself a lot of headaches down the road.   

 

Look at your Parts! By Brian Challender 

 



      National SDC Application                   Karel Staple Chapter Application 

For SDC National membership: 
Please mail check or money order 

to: 
     Studebaker Drivers Club, Inc. 
     P.O. Box 1715 
     Maple Grove, MN 55311-7615 
  

Includes monthly publication of 
Turning Wheels Magazine 

 
___ First year membership 

 w/periodicals class mail        $29.00 
___  Regular membership  

 w/periodicals class mail      $36.00 

___ Regular membership 

 w/ first class mail               $62.00 

___ Student/young adult  

 (up to 22 years old)             $29.00 

___ SDC membership without 

 Turning Wheels       $12.00 

*** Note Increased Prices 
To use Visa or Mastercard call: 

     (763)420-7829  fax (763) 420-7849 

or email: sdc@cornerstonereg.com for more 
information. 

 

Name:___________________________ 

Spouse:__________________________ 

Address: _________________________ 

City:_______________ St:___Zip:____ 

Phone:___________________________ 

Email:___________________________ 

 

If new member, source of referral: 

________________________________ 
 

 Please list Studebakers, including 

Year, make, body style on separate page. 

 All members of local chapters 
must be members of the National 

Studebaker Drivers Club  
SDC #: ______________ 

 
Membership dues are $20 Annually 

 
Name: ______________________________ 
 
Address:_____________________________ 
 
City:_________________ St:___ Zip:_____ 
 
Phone: (_ _)_________________________ 
 
Email: ______________________________ 
 
Referred by: _________________________ 
 
Birthday (Mo) ________   Spouse:________ 
 
__ YES, I would like my newsletter emailed to 
me each month. 
___ NO, I would not like my information to be 
published on our roster. 
 

Please list Studebaker (s) owned: 
 
1._________________________________ 
 
2._________________________________ 
 
3._________________________________ 
    Year               Model           Body type 
 
 
Name Badge Application: 
 
Name: _____________________________ 
  (may be a nickname) 
 
Spouse: ____________________________ 
Name badges are $10.00 each          $_____ 
Membership fee:                            $ 20.00 
 Total enclosed:                     $_____ 
 
 
Make check payable to: 
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It’s Womans History Month 
 In 1909, Alice Ramsey became the first woman to 

drive across America 
  Alice Ramsey and three woman companions set a record for the fastest coast-to- 

coast drive across America. Driving a 1909 Maxwell the journey took 59 days.                 
 “Women can handle an automobile just as well as men,”   



Hawk Talks 
Karel Staple Chapter 
Place return address here 
 

For a look at the pictures in color 

Visit us at: 
www.Hawktalks.com 

Pacific Southwest  
Zone Officers 

 
National Director, Board of Directors  - 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Zone Coordinator  - 
 Ed Smith 

PO Box  90763 
White Mtn Lake AZ 85912 

  edcollects@cox.net 
 

Regional Manager, California-North 
 Lou Van Anne 
 Stockton CA 95219 
 lvasales@comcast.net 
 

For insurance purposes and 
also to comply with SDC Bylaws 
governing chapters, all members 
of a local chapter must also be a 

member of the National Club.  
Don’t forget to renew your     

National membership. 

Karel Staple Chapter Officers 
 

President  -  Johna Pierce 
 Sacramento CA  
 916-765-3329  
 Ladyhawk64@comcast.net 
       

Vice President  - Lisa Hale 
 Elk Grove CA 95758 
 gm.lh@verizon.net 
 

Treasurer  -  Lou Van Anne 
 Stockton CA 95219 
 lvasales@comcast.net 
   

Secretary  -  Linda Barnard 
               Citrus Heights Ca 95610 
sweetlorraine44@hotmail.com  
 
Membership —  Johanna Smith 
 2140 Coronado Ave 
 Napa CA  94559  
 (707) 255-5108 
 jmgreer2140@aol.com 

National Officers 
 

President  - Dennis Foust  
 143 Studebaker Rd 
 Spring Mills, PA  16875  
 studeguy54@gmail.com 
 
Vice President  - Don Jones 
 PO Box 229 
 Concord VA 24538 
 keydetsdj@aol.com 
  

Secretary  - Cindy Foust 
 143 Studebaker Rd 
 Spring Mills PA  16875 
 cfaust1966@gmail.com 
 

Treasurer  -  Jane Stinson 
 5800 Stanley Rd 
 Columbiaville MI  48421 
 jestinson@aol.com 
 

Past President—Tom Curtis 
 3538 Gordon Rd 
 Elkhart IN 46516 

Editor  - .Brian Challender 
   yslr22@live.com   
     
Webmaster - Jason Michaels   
jason@jasonmichaels.com 


